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The SNP has been accused of placing education “on the slow train”, despite
the party claiming it’s a number one priority.

At First Minister’s Questions today, Ruth Davidson asked Nicola Sturgeon why
a key education strategy had been delayed amid claims of ministers wanting to
“chew over” additional submissions.

This is despite Ms Sturgeon making repeated threats about holding another
divisive independence referendum, the latest coming this week at the David
Hume Institute.

Ruth pointed to the example of education charity Hometown, which has asked
the Scottish Government for two years about the possibility of piloting
community-run schools.

They said this could be done without interfering with wider reform plans, but
have received nothing back from ministers.

In a letter to education secretary John Swinney, the organisation said: “We
have lost patience. This whole process has been a series of false dawns.

“This is really not a great demonstration of meaningful engagement with
stakeholders or a good start in trying to empower teachers, parents and
communities to achieve excellence and equity in education.”

Ruth accused the SNP of paying lip service to education reforms, while
privately having no intention to take them forward.

Scottish Conservative leader Ruth Davidson said:

“When it comes to education reform, the SNP government is kicking the can
down the road.

“At the same time that she is ramping up the rhetoric on a second
independence referendum, Nicola Sturgeon is putting education on the back
burner.

“People fear that the Scottish Government has already made up its mind on
much-needed education reforms, and that decision is they’re not going to
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happen.

“A year-and-a-half ago the First Minister staked her reputation on reforming
Scotland’s schools.

“But since then literacy standards have slipped, numeracy has decreased, the
Curriculum for Excellence continues to fail and now her education secretary
is stalling.

“The continued delays over education reform show the SNP’s claim that it is a
priority is quite simply false.”

To see the letter from Hometown to the Scottish Government, visit:
http://www.scottishconservatives.com/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/doc
00122920161122150512.pdf
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The Scottish Conservatives have today written to First Minister Nicola
Sturgeon urging her to clarify her comments on devolution at last night’s
David Hume Institute event.

In a pre-released excerpt from her speech, the First Minister was due to say
that the UK’s decision to leave the EU amounted to “an attack on the very
foundations of the devolved parliament”.

However, amid criticism from opposition parties over her comments, she then
failed to deliver the line itself.

Scottish Conservative constitution spokesman Adam Tomkins has written to the
First Minister this morning urging her to say whether she stands by the
claim, or has retracted her stance.

In his letter, he said:
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“Yesterday, your official Scottish Government spokesman briefed excerpts of
your speech to the media prior to your speech at the David Hume Institute.

“In a passage about the impact of Brexit, it included this, rather bizarre,
sentence: ‘So what we have is in effect an attack on the very foundations of
the devolved parliament we voted for 20 years ago.’

“Given the fact that the UK Government has made it clear that ‘no decisions
currently taken by the devolved administrations will be removed from them’
and that it intends to ‘use the opportunity or bringing decision making back
to the UK to ensure that more decisions are devolved’, this claim appears to
be utterly without foundation.

“This is something you appeared to recognise yourself, given that you did not
then actually repeat the words, despite it having been reported widely in the
media.

“Given the confusion created by your briefing note, I would therefore be
grateful if you could clarify your position.

“Do you believe that our departure from the European Union is ‘an attack on
the very foundations of devolved parliament’, or do you now accept, in
hindsight, that this suggestion was simply scaremongering on the part?”

A copy of the letter is here:
http://www.scottishconservatives.com/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/Tom
kinsletter.pdf

In last night’s speech Nicola Sturgeon was supposed to say the Brexit vote
was “an attack on the very foundations of the devolved parliament”.

However, she failed to deliver the line during the speech itself:
https://twitter.com/kathsamsonitv/status/836666813895360517

An audio clip is here. She omits the key part at 27 mins 30 secs:
http://www.davidhumeinstitute.com/nicola-sturgeon-tory-brexit-actions-attack-
foundations-devolution/
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Justice secretary Michael Matheson has been warned not to neglect rural
Scotland following the publishing of a 10-year strategy for policing.

The single force failed to mention countryside communities once in its
‘Serving a Changing Scotland’, which was released yesterday.

And today, shadow justice secretary Douglas Ross warned the Scottish
Government not to concentrate all its efforts on the central belt when it
embarks on policing reforms.

He pointed out the population of Scotland’s rural communities is growing at a
faster rate than anywhere else north of the border.

And the omission comes despite the strategy highlighting challenges such as
migration, health and inequality.

But despite that, Mr Matheson failed to give assurances in Holyrood today
when challenged on the issue.

Scottish Conservative shadow justice secretary Douglas Ross said:

“It’s all very well coming up with a plan for Scotland’s cities when it comes
to policing.

“But, as ever with the SNP, its obsession with the central belt leaves rural
communities neglected.

“The document produced by Police Scotland doesn’t mention our rural
communities once, and that’s utterly unacceptable.

“Crime in these parts of the country can differ significantly to offending in
towns and cities, and it’s regrettable the single force isn’t acknowledging
this.

“And when he had a chance in the Scottish Parliament to set the record
straight, Michael Matheson failed to do so.”

The Scottish Conservatives criticised the document when it was published
yesterday:
http://www.scottishconservatives.com/2017/02/police-scotland-changes-must-not
-deplete-the-frontline/
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New figures released today have shown how NHS performance on waiting times
has nosedived under the SNP.

Tables published by ISD Scotland have revealed the alarming slump since 2010
on both referral-to-treatment and new outpatient waiting times.

In December, just 83.8 per cent of patients were treated within 18 weeks of
being referred, well below the target rate, and significantly poorer than the
92 per cent rate of five years ago.

Performance varied across health boards, with one in three patients in NHS
Ayrshire and Arran breaching the target timeframe.

It means, at the end of last year, more than 15,000 patients were waiting
longer than they should following a referral.

The official data also showed new outpatients in Scotland were receiving a
far poorer service than in 2010.

One in four people were waiting longer than the 12-week standard for care for
their first appointment, with many of them being forced to wait longer than
16 weeks.

In NHS Highland, nearly half of all outpatients weren’t being seen to on
time, while in NHS Lothian that figure was one in three.

It’s the latest set of statistics showing the SNP’s mismanagement of the NHS,
and clear evidence of a drop in service levels for patients since 2010.

Scottish Conservative shadow health secretary Donald Cameron said:

“This shows very clearly that in two important areas performance has declined
sharply in the last few years.

“This is all on the SNP’s watch, and it has to explain the disastrous slump
in these crucial waiting times, given it’s been running the NHS for almost a
decade.

“It’s well-documented that the sooner someone begins treatment, the better
chance they will have of recovery.
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“Instead, the SNP hasn’t bothered to try and make improvements in this area,
and that will be having a very direct impact on the health and wellbeing of
vulnerable people.

“The Scottish public are getting increasingly sick of an SNP which, almost on
a daily basis, is found wanting on the day job as it obsesses about the
constitution.”
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A separate Scottish deal on EU or EEA membership would “result in the
fracturing of the UK domestic market,” an expert group on Brexit has
concluded in a major new report published today.

The paper – entitled ‘Scotland’s Trading Future’ – concludes that a
“differentiated deal” as proposed by the Scottish Government is neither
‘”deliverable” nor in Scotland’s “self-interest”.

Aside from the legal, political and technical obstacles to such a plan, the
deal would “break our integrated domestic UK market, whose economic
importance to Scotland is paramount”.

It concludes that:

–   Unless the Scottish Government agreed to adopt the same immigration
policy as the rest of the UK, it is “inevitable” that internal UK border
controls would be introduced under their plan.

–   Even in the absence of tariffs between Scotland and the rest of the UK,
the flow of goods and services across the border which are four times more
important to Scotland than EU exports would “inevitably be affected” by more
restrictive controls.

–  There would be a gradual “divergence” between Scotland and the rest of the
UK as Scotland through EU or EEA membership was forced to adopt more EU
regulations and laws, while the rest of the UK did not.
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The report also examines the prospects for a UK-EU trade deal and for the
UK’s global trading opportunities once the UK leaves the European Union in
2019.

It supports efforts to continue co-operation across Europe in law
enforcement, intelligence gathering, high-quality university research and
student exchange programmes.

It says a UK/EU free trade deal “need not be difficult” to agree as all
tariffs, regulations, laws and standards would be identical on the day the UK
leaves the EU.

The report goes on to say that “it is pivotal that all parts of the UK come
together and present a united front, so that efforts are focused on getting
the best possible deal”.

And on future opportunities for Scotland, it concludes that if trends over
the last 10 years are continued, rest of the world exports from Scotland will
be two-thirds more valuable to Scotland than EU exports by 2025.

It calls on both the UK and Scottish Governments to do more to support
Scottish exports, and says the experience of successful exporters – such as
Scotch Whisky – should be used as “best practice” for other sectors which are
less successful.

In the report’s summary, the group declares:

“Our challenge has been to reach across the divide between those who voted to
remain and those who voted to leave and to set out a way forward which, we
believe, is in the best interest of Scotland and the whole United Kingdom.

“We believe it is in Scotland’s self-interest to do nothing to fracture our
own Union. And we believe it is in Scotland’s self-interest to support the
United Kingdom’s efforts to increase global trade.

“We cannot see the self-interest in a so-called ‘differentiated solution’ for
Scotland. It would have the effect of damaging the economy and reducing
growth in Scotland.”

Scottish Conservative MEP Ian Duncan, who chaired the expert group, said:

“Having spent time examining the plans of both the Scottish and UK
governments, this report looks at how Brexit can best deliver for Scotland
and – crucially – for the entire United Kingdom.

“While Brexit undoubtedly presents challenges as well as opportunities for
our future trading relationships, it is clear that cooperation and presenting
a united front will allow us to focus efforts on securing the best possible
deal.

“I am grateful to my colleagues on this group for their expertise and input
into the report, which is a serious and forward-looking appraisal of how we
make Brexit a success for the people of Scotland.



“In presenting this report, our hope is that it will contribute
constructively to the public debate, and ensure that securing jobs and
growing the economy are the key priority over the coming months.”

Scottish Conservative leader Ruth Davidson said:

“I would like to place on record my thanks to this group for the
important work they have done.

“The report makes it very clear: none of the challenges posed by Brexit are
answered by weakening or breaking up our own Union of nations.

“This report makes a compelling argument that, as we embark on our departure
from the EU, the protection of our own Union is vital to Scotland’s self-
interest.”

To see the full report, visit:
http://www.scottishconservatives.com/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/Sco
tland%E2%80%99s-Trading-Future.pdf

Below are biographies of those involved in the group:

Ian Duncan MEP
Ian Duncan was for seven years the Head of the Scottish Parliament’s European
Office in Brussels, responsible for relations between the Holyrood Parliament
and the EU institutions. He later served as European Advisor to the
Parliament and Clerk to the European & External Relations Committee. He
resigned his position in February 2013 to seek the election to the European
Parliament.

Gavin Hewitt CMG
Long British Diplomatic Service career culminating with Ambassadorships in
Croatia, Finland and Belgium (1970 to 2003).
Extensive multilateral and bilateral EU and international trade policy
experience, including at Brussels and Geneva.
Chief Executive of the Scotch Whisky Association (2003 to 2013). Remains
active in the Scotch Whisky industry.

Allan Hogarth
Allan Hogarth is director of AH Strategies Ltd . 
Prior to this, he was director of Public Affairs for a leading consultancy
and spent 8 years with CBI Scotland, latterly as Head of Media and Public
Affairs. 
He also worked as the director of the British Lung Foundation in Scotland,
establishing it as a leading medical research charity. 

Rhona Irving
Rhona Irving is a retired partner from PwC where she specialised in corporate
and international taxes and had roles leading the firm’s Scottish tax
practice and the learning and development programme for the UK tax practice.
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She currently chairs the board of the School for Social Entrepreneurs in
Scotland.
Rhona graduated from Edinburgh University with a First Class BSc (Hons) in
Mathematics and then qualified as a Chartered Tax Practitioner before
becoming a partner in PwC.

Sir Iain McMillan CBE
Sir Iain McMillan spent twenty-three years with the TSB Group prior to
joining the Confederation of British Industry (CBI) in 1993.  He held the
position of Director, CBI Scotland for nineteen years until his retirement in
2014.  Sir Iain holds a number of Board positions in the business and
charitable sectors.  He is currently Chairman of SkillForce and the
University of Strathclyde Business School Advisory Board, Honorary Patron of
the Scottish North American Business Council (SNABC) and a Trustee of The
Carnegie Trust for the Universities of Scotland.  In 2009, Sir Iain was
appointed Honorary Air Commodore of 602 (City of Glasgow) Squadron, Royal
Auxiliary Air Force.
Over the years, Sir Iain has served on other Boards and public policy groups,
including the Commission on Scottish Devolution (Calman Commission).  He also
chaired the Independent Commission for Competitive and Fair Taxation in
Scotland.  In 2003, Sir Iain was appointed CBE for services to the business
community and lifelong learning in Scotland.  In 2015, Sir Iain was knighted
for services to the Scottish economy.

Alexander Stewart MBE MSP
Alexander Stewart was first elected as a Member of the Scottish Parliament
for Mid Scotland and Fife in the May 2016 election. He is the Scottish
Conservative and Unionist Party’s Shadow Minister for International
Development and External Affairs.
Prior to his election to Holyrood, Alexander worked as a management
professional in the hospitality, housing and retail sectors and, for a time,
ran his own fashion-retail business in Crieff. In 1999, Alexander became a
local councillor on Perth & Kinross Council and was subsequently re-elected
on three occasions. During his time on the council, he has served in a number
of senior positions, including Leader of the Opposition and Convener of the
Scrutiny and of the Housing and Health Committees. In the 2016 New Year
Honours List, he was appointed a Member of the Order of the British Empire by
Her Majesty The Queen.
 
Prof Adam Tomkins MSP
Adam has taught constitutional law at the University of Glasgow since 2003.
He played a high-profile role in the Better Together campaign, with frequent
media appearances and press articles, often based on his blog, Notes from
North Britain.
After the referendum Adam was one of the Scottish Conservatives’ two nominees
on the Smith Commission, negotiating along with former party leader Annabel
Goldie a deal that will see significant new powers coming to Holyrood.
After the general election the Secretary of State for Scotland, David Mundell
MP, appointed Adam as constitutional adviser to the Scotland Office, helping
the ministerial team at the Scotland Office and their officials to steer the
Scotland Bill onto the statute book, delivering the Smith Commission



Agreement in full and on time. He was elected Conservative MSP for Glasgow in
May 2016.


